
TOWN OF ROME, MAINE 
December 20, 2021 

BOARD OF SELECTMEN MEETING MINUTES 
  
  

Chairman Paul Anderson called the meeting of the Board of Selectmen to order at    
PM. Selectman Anderson, DiPietro Jr, and Archer were present. Also present for 
all or parts of the meeting were, Barbara Brickett, Tammy Lyons, Julie Morrison, 
Andy Marble, Carroll Bubar, Andrew Cook and Craig and Julie LeRue. 
 

Pledge of Allegiance  
 

Public Comment 

 Craig LaRue inquired about the property on 855 Watson Pond Rd saying 

that cleanup had stopped about 45 days ago and wanted to know if a fence 

could be required. CEO Andy Marble said he would drive over to check it 

out and report back. 

 

 Dr. Andrew Cook reported that his letter concerning water quality is in draft 

form.  Would like a revised copy by Selectmen Paul Anderson emailed to 

him.  

 
A motion to approve the minutes of December 6, 2021, meeting was made by 

1st Selectmen Paul Anderson and seconded by 2nd Selectmen Larry DiPietro Jr. 

approved (3-0)  

 

Road Commissioner Report Carroll Bubar 

 Bubar reported he ran over a tree on Watson Pond Rd. 

 Bubar reported he found someone to cut the tree by Pine Tree Camps. 

 Bubar reported he hired a new person to shovel, and he will have him send 

us a bill with his full name and address. 

 



C.E.O Report Andy Marble: 

 Marble brought in the proposed permit application fee schedule for the 
Select Board to approve. 

 Marble reported that the Planning Board is working on a draft for a Solar 

Power Moratorium and plan to have it presented at the next Planning 

Board meeting. 

 
A motion to accept the new fee schedule as recommended by CEO Andy Marble 

was made by 3rd Selectmen Kelly Archer and 2nd by 1st Selectmen Paul Anderson 

and approved (3-0) 

 

Tax Collector and Treasurer Report Tammy Lyons: 

 Lyons had warrants to sign  

 

Unfinished/Old Business 

Other: 

 Langdon Adams application for the Appeals Board was approved. The 

appointment for a 1 year alternate position was signed by the Selectboard. 

 The Select Board signed the paperwork for CMP to change out the Town’s 

streetlights to LED. 

 

 A budget workshop was scheduled for Tuesday December 28th, 2021, at 

6pm. Meeting will be posted in the usual way. 

 

 New hire for the part time administrative assistant will start January 10th, 

2022.  The current Deputy Clerk/Selectmen Assistant was notified that she 

would be let go on December 21, 2021, originally, but was asked if she 

would stay until January 10, 2022, due to the new part time administrative 

assistant was asked to start January3, 2022, but could not start until 

January 10, 2022. Also Barbara Brickett agreed to stay an extra two weeks 

to train her. 



 
A motion for $500 that came for Thanksgiving Basket to be moved to the 

Recreation Committee account by 1st Selectmen Paul Anderson and seconded by 

2nd Selectmen Larry DiPietro and approved (3-0) 

 
A motion to adjourn was made at 7:45 PM by 1st Selectmen Paul Anderson and 
seconded by 2nd Selectmen Larry DiPietro Jr. and approved (3-0) 
 
 

     Respectfully yours,   

 

    Barbara Brickett 

    Selectmen Assistant/Deputy Clerk 

    selectmenassistant@romemaine.com 

 

Next Regularly scheduled Selectmen Meeting will be  

Monday January 3, 2022, at 6:00 PM 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 


